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1)  Troop Meetings are held every Tuesday night from 7:30 - 9:00, at Temple Beth Sholom, except on Jewish holidays and during school vacations, when the building will be closed.  Membership is not casual.  Make the same commitment to meetings and overnights you make to karate or little league, especially if your scout holds a leadership position.

2)  Application: An electronic copy of the Youth Application is attached. Fill out the blue fields at the bottom of page 3, and then, the directions for page 5 are on page 4.  Print one copy of page 3, and 3 copies of page 5.  Then, sign all three copies of page 5, and submit them at the next Troop meeting.
3)  Medical form: has been attached.  A physician need not sign the form.  A separate form will be required when your son comes to summer camp.  It will be provided then.
4)  Family Information Form:  has been attached. Complete both pages of this form on the computer, print it out, and return it with the medical form, dues, and Youth Application. 

5)  Uniforms: are essential to scouting.  A checklist is attached to guide you through the uniform hurdles. A patch placement guide is page 2 of this document. Get uniforms and other necessities at: The Scout Shops (Massapequa, and in the Empire State Building), Tent City (Hempstead), Robert’s Men & Boys (Mineola) and the On-Line Catalog (www.scoutstuff.org).  Neckerchiefs, hats and some insignia patches are supplied directly by the troop.  See the equipment list for details.
6)  Dues and fees: Annual “dues and fees” are payable each September and are $12 per month ($120 annually).  Dues include: national registration, insurance, subscription to Boys’ Life magazine, and “dues” for the troop.  Note: Webelos bridging over in March or April pay NO DUES until September. Otherwise, if your scout joins after September, simply pay $12 x the number of months through June.
For a scout who is new to our troop (including new Webelos), there is a one-time fee of $46 to cover equipment, a 267 numerals patch, a troop neckerchief, a troop hat, a troop “Class B” uniform shirt, and a patrol patch. This, however, will reduce your purchases from the scout shop.
7)  Patches: Patches (insignia) are listed on the checklist enclosed or are supplied directly from the troop.  These are not iron-on patches -- they must be sewn on. The patch placement guide will show where to sew the patches on the uniform shirt.  There are also diagrams on the inside covers of the Scout Handbook to help with patch placement.

8)  Equipment:  You need not purchase expensive equipment to get your scout started.  Used equipment is fine, but it must be adequate.  The Scout Shops sell ONLY that which has been designed for boys.  You may not get the very lowest price there, but all their merchandise is priced fairly, and you will never have to worry about quality or size.  They will take the time to fit your boy with the right size equipment.
Another source is “Tent City” in Hempstead.  They sell official uniforms as well as most brands of equipment.  They are very helpful, have a nice Scouting Department and know how to “outfit” scouts.  From time to time they will have great deals, but sometimes the quality will be reflected in the low price.  An equipment checklist has been provided to get you started.

9)  Parents Association: Meetings are held once or twice each year, while the boys are in their meeting downstairs.  These meetings are important and will keep you abreast of your son’s progress and give you some input into the running of the troop.  Every parent will be expected to pitch-in. You may volunteer for a committee, become a uniformed leader or simply volunteer to shop for awards; write articles, stuff envelopes, etc.

10)  Advancement:  Primary Ranks (Tenderfoot, 2nd Class, 1st Class) are earned at each scout’s own pace. It is not unusual for “best friends” to join on the same date, but be different ranks at the end of the year.  Each requirement must be “signed-off” by your son’s patrol leader or by an adult leader.  Advanced Ranks (Star, Life & Eagle) are the result of earning various required and elective merit badges.  Each is a course unto itself, and is tested and approved by a Merit Badge Counselor.

11)  Board of Review:  This is like a final exam of sorts, held before a boy receives his each successive rank. It is particularly important that each Scout knows his stuff – especially first aid, and skills that will enable him to be self-sufficient in the wilderness.  Mostly, boys pass their first time – but it is not unusual for a boy to be “sent back” to study more before he is seen as qualified.

12)  Court of Honor: this is an awards ceremony to honor the progress and achievements of your scout, and his troop-mates.  There are two Courts of Honor each year.  Usually one is in early February and one is in early June.  Your entire family -- including grandparents are invited to see your scout get his awards.

13)  Troop Calendars:  when published, they contain the dates of all meetings and troop functions.  Events may be cancelled due to weather or lack of parent participation (driving) so be sure to have your Scout call his Patrol Leader to learn the status.

14)  Troop Rosters: are published periodically and give names and phone numbers.

15)  Permission Slips:  are required for EVERY trip.  No exceptions.

16)  Overnights:  Usually once each month, even in inclement weather.  We usually meet Saturday mornings at 7:30 AM at the parking lot of the Roslyn Middle School, unless otherwise announced.  The parents who are scheduled to drive will drop your scout back at the parking lot on Sunday.  Please make sure you are there ON TIME to pick up your Scout.
17)  Transportation:  Parents will be assigned two overnights each year for driving.  Mark your calendar well in advance, as if they were weddings you had to attend.  Be sure to make arrangements for your other children.  If you have to take them with you, there will not be enough seats for scouts.  We depend on parents as our only source of transportation.
18)  Scout Camp: each summer we have a program where a scout can enroll in camp for anywhere from 1 to 8 weeks in camp.  The cost is approximately $325/week and includes all meals and activities.
19)  Fundraising:  Currently, we have one major fundraiser each year.  We sell mums in the fall.  This is not a mandate for you to buy a lot of mums, but it is essential that your son participate in our fundraiser.  Dues are merely the beginning of our expenses and the fundraiser provides the rest. We also sell popcorn to raise money for individual scouts for summer camp and camping essentials.
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